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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy, council member Steve Kahre and council member Dayna Riggs.  Also present was town attorney Adam Farrar.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to accept the minutes from last month, the motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Riggs to approve the financial report for March. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Riggs to approve the claims on the F364 Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory Lowe stated that our rep from Keystone software came out last week to begin our software transition to Keystone.  Over the next few months Lowe will work with Keystone reps visiting from Indianapolis about every other week to install, set-up, train and complete transitions of each module to the Keystone software.  The first module installed was payroll which Lowe will be working on with the transition over the next few weeks.
Lowe noted we received our June settlement from the county which included our property tax levy, two sewer lien payments & our CCD fund levy.  She paid the 1st installment of our fire department contract.  

Lowe stated she had received notice from the county council that they would need 13 copies of our budget by August 14th and the county will be meeting on August 26th.

Lowe advised council that she & Phil McElroy attended the budget workshop with Robert Norris, our budget auditor from the State Board of Accounts yesterday and all went well.  Lowe advised that our pre-adoption hearing will be at our regular August 11th meeting, our adoption meeting will be at our regular October 13th meeting and our two required publications will be in the next two Sunday papers on July 19th & 26th.  

OLD BUSINESS:

1.  Update on preventative maintenance & mag meter readings from Superintendent:

Sierra stated they have pumped 90 septic tanks and have only had to install 2 risers so far.  This year’s program has 50 homes left to pump and they are still on schedule.  Sierra noted that the mag meters are working properly.

2.  Update on FEMA Flood Insurance Program (NFIP) & Ordinance:

Darren Pearson with the DNR division of water spoke to council concerning the town’s membership into the National Flood Insurance Program.  He explained the program’s benefits for the town residents, especially the ones who had current flood insurance which the NFIP would be able to protect if the council would chose to become a member of the NFIP.  Pierson noted there would be a FEMA open house tomorrow, July 15th downtown at the Civic Center.  Council stated that they would review the new flood maps for Darmstadt and decide at our next meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  2010 Budget Information & Meeting Dates

Mallory Lowe covered this info in her clerk-treasurer’s report above.
2.  Info on the 2010 Homestead Exemption requirements from attorney:

Adam Farrar explained to the council that since our percent of the vote for the Homestead exemption in Vanderburgh County was less than 1% it actually really does not make a difference if we participated in the exemption with the city & county.  Council & Clerk discussed this issue and decided to participate, vote & pass the Homestead exemption just in case.  

3.  Board member comments:

Bob Stobbs noted that he has reviewed our fire protection contract and stated to council that the end of September was our deadline to renegotiate our fire contract.  Council discussed this issue and will revisit the issue again next month with a decision on what actions they would like to take.

Stobbs advised council that our town attorney’s fees will be raised for next year.  Council asked Adam Farrar if he would present BFOH with the request to lock in this fee for at least 3 years.  Farrar advised he would indeed ask BFOH.
4.  Superintendents comments:

Sierra noted that he was contacted by the army corps of engineers and soil conservation concerning the field next to town hall.  

Sierra advised that he is having quite a bit of electrical problems with the sewer pumps.  He noted the electrical wires are now becoming corroded over these last 20 years of so.

5.  Attorney’s comments:

No attorney comments.

6.  Resident’s comments:

The meeting adjourned at 9:35 pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


